
Cut Bank Area Chamber of Commerce Minutes

November 8, 2017 Regular Monthly Meeting

Cut Bank Chamber Office – Noon
Directors Present: Pat Murphy, Calcie Stubbs, Ryan Eney, Juanita Meeks, Toni Altenburg, Jeff Billman, Michelle Nygaard, Ric Beals, Don Grubb.
Executive Director:  Amy Overstreet
Directors Absent: Jessica Waldner, (Excused) Matt Waller (Unexcused).
Office Assistant: Hannah Evans 
Guests Attending: Brenda Schilling (Glacier County Regional Port Authority)
Regular Business: The meeting was called to order by President Jeff Billman. The minutes from the October 4th meeting were presented for approval. Pat moved to accept the minutes as presented and Ric seconded the motion. Being no further discussion, the minutes were approved.

The financial reports from October 2017 were reviewed.   See attached.

Balances were reported as follows: $3,622.52 Chamber Checking Account; $418.09 Economic Development Checking Account; $2726.41 Gift Certificate Account; $7,463.99 Buckle Account.
Todd and Ryan reviewed the new QuickBooks format of the financial reports with the board of directors. Todd clarified the month of October check detail as well as the reconciliation report for the Chamber Checking Account, Economic Development Checking Account, Gift Certificate Account, and Scriver Belt Buckle Account. Todd noted that for every chamber event he would be including a monthly activity statement to break down revenues and expenses associated with each event. Pat moved to accept the financial report with Don seconding the motion and all voting in favor of the motion.

Old Business

Economic Development/Public Drug Update: Amy updated that the project was going out to re-bid because of a large variance between the two bids received during the initial bidding process. Because of this, we will be applying for a grant extension for the structural upgrades. 
Mercantile Update: Amy updated that the Mercantile is at a standstill until the structural upgrades on the public drug are complete. 

Prime Rib Cookoff Financial Recap: Amy updated that the first annual Prime Rib Cookoff had a net profit of approximately $3,162.10, noting that all the proceeds will go towards economic development.  The committee was pleased with how well the event turned out and will be looking for a larger space for the cookoff for next year. 
Golf Tournament Financial Recap: Jeff updated that this year’s tournament was a success with a net profit of approximately $1,335.27. Total revenues for the event were $2,775 with total expenses totaling $1,439.73. Jeff noted that the committee is hoping to move the tournament to a different month during the summer in hopes to have more teams participate. 
Cut Bank Holiday Bazaar Recap: The committee was very pleased with how smoothly the Bazaar ran this year noting that the event is always lots of work, but everyone had received many positive comments from the community about the event. Amy noted that both vendors and shoppers were impressed with the community. This event brings a lot of extra people to the community and businesses in town felt an extra boost. The committee stated they would have final profit and financial break downs next month for the board to review. 
Shop Local Campaign Update: Amy updated that there are 26 businesses participating in the Shop Local Campaign this year. Each week of the campaign a name will be drawn for a $25 Chamber Gift Certificate as well as Chamber shirt. Amy noted that this is a great program that helps keep business local during the holidays.  
Membership Drive: Amy noted that Membership renewals went out last week and approximately 500 letters were mailed out to both renewals and potential members. Amy stated that to date 12 renewals had been received. 
Parade of Lights and Social: Juanita updated that the Parade of Lights and Social would be Saturday, November 11th with line up at 6pm and the parade starting at 6:30pm. The social would then follow at the Civic Center with cookies and refreshments being provided. Amy noted that the Chamber float decorating would be Friday, November 10th at 5:30 at the Billman’s Warehouse. 
Festival of Trees Update: Calcie updated the planning for the Festival of Trees was in full swing noting that the event would be held at the Cut Bank Elks Club on December 2 with doors opening at 6pm. All directors were encouraged to reach out to potential sponsors for the event.  
New Business

Introduction of New Bookkeeper and QuickBooks Discussion: Jeff introduced Todd Eney, the Chamber’s new bookkeeper. Todd noted that he could purchase a month to month subscription of QuickBooks at a monthly cost of $20 and that he would include it on his monthly invoice for reimbursement. 
Realtor Hiring and Approval for Public Drug: Jeff noted that the realtor hiring and approval for the Public Drug would be tabled for discussion until the December board meeting.
  
Reminders:
•    December Board Meeting – December 6, 2017
•    Parade of Lights – November 11, 2017 Line Up 6PM & Parade Starts @ 6:30pm
•    Festival of Trees – December 2, 2017 @ CB Elk’s Club
•    December Chamber Up-TBD

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Calcie Stubbs
Secretary/Director
